Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Condos 4 US, John Bancroft, and Kathleen Bancroft on October 08, 2021. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition:

The Division is unable to issue a declaratory statement as the question of whether Olive Glen Property Holdings, LLC, is a developer as defined by subsection 718.103(16), Florida Statutes, seeks guidance as to the conduct of another and therefore does not comply with Rule 28.105.001, Florida Administrative Code.

A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes, Susan Hartmann Swartz, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1030, susan.swartz@myfloridalicense.com.
